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2024 Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA) 
Continuum of Care - King County Consolidated Rapid Rehousing 

November 13th, 2023 

Overview 

The King County Regional Homelessness Authority (KCRHA) is pleased to announce a Notice 
of Funding Availability (NOFA) for the King County Consolidated Rapid Rehousing (RRH) 
Continuum of Care (CoC) project. As a result, KCRHA seeks to collaborate with organizations 
that address the needs of families and single adults experiencing homelessness. KCRHA invites 
service providers to partner in an ongoing CoC project that provides rapid rehousing for families 
and single adults. Up to $1,369,856 in CoC funding will be contracted through an upcoming 
Request for Proposals (RFP). KCRHA anticipates awarding at minimum one (1) and up to three 
(3) organizations. 

In accordance with KCRHA’s Theory of Change, the King County Consolidated Rapid 
Rehousing Request for Proposals (RFP) is intended to extend the Seattle/King County 
Continuum of Care’s comprehensive, person-centered housing solutions while promoting equity, 
inclusivity, and better outcomes. By tailoring to the needs of diverse groups and reducing 
disparities in access to services or resources, KCRHA expects to award funds for organizations 
that will: 

• Engage with families and single adults in Rapid Rehousing services; 
• Ensure individuals, youth and young adults, and families receive ongoing support services 

and operating funds which help residents achieve housing stability and maintain as much 
independence as possible; 

• Ensure all RRH households meet HUD’s definition of ‘literally homeless' at time of intake; 
• Provide services grounded in housing first, trauma-informed care, wellbeing and client 

centered services; 
• Demonstrates how they include or plan to include people with lived expertise of 

homelessness and disability in policy and program development; 
• Advance equity for Black, Indigenous, and other people of color, individuals who identify as 

LGBTQIA2S+, and individuals with disabilities; and  

https://kcrha.org/about/#:%7E:text=the%20previous%20system%3F-,Our%20Theory%20of%20Change,to%20end%20homelessness%20for%20all.
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• Meet data and reporting requirements within the Homeless Management Information 
System (HMIS). 

Successful proposals for the RFP will demonstrate the ability to provide comprehensive Rapid 
Rehousing services. If you have any questions, please email RFP@kcrha.org. 

2024 Funding 
Opportunity 

Anticipated Funding 
Process Release 

Anticipated 
Funding Available 

Anticipated 
Contract Start 
Date 

Anticipated 
Funding Process 

King County 
Consolidated Rapid 
Rehousing 

Week of 11/27/23 Up to $1,369,856 2/1/2023 Request for 
Proposal (RFP) 

* These are estimated funding process release dates and funding amounts, and both are subject to change. Please visit kcrha.org regularly for 
formal funding opportunity announcements. 
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